
 
 

To: Governing Body 
From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works Date:
 February 6, 2024 
Re: Monthly Status Report 

 
 

o W. 47th Street Project: We have received 22 of the 26 clamshells.  I expect the 
remaining 4 to be delivered at anytime.  I have asked for an update and have not 
heard back. I will arrange the install once we have them all in our possession.  We 
have two streetlight fixtures that is not working.  We have received the parts for this 
repair for one of the fixtures. We also have two pedestrian fixtures that have failed. 
The parts are ordered.  Something struck another one of the “47” signs at 47th and 
Fisher.  We have had another 47 sign damaged by a truck at W. 47th Street and 
Rainbow Blvd.  We will make the repairs as soon as our bucket truck is repaired.  The 
remaining parts of the project are complete. KDOT is working on the final accounting 
for the project. 

 
o 2023 F-550 and Equipment: The truck is complete with exception of door decals.  I 

will be ordering them. 
 

o CCLIP funding: Our project has been funded.  This includes work on the replacement of the 
concrete intersection at W. 47th Street and Rainbow.  We will not have any City funds in this 
project.  Project will be in 2026.  

 
o Storm Debris Removal:    This project is complete.  We are waiting for the reimbursement. 

 
o Stone wall damage:     We had a vehicle accident at W. 51st Terrace and Belinder Avenue 

that resulted in damage to the stone wall on the corner.  We have been reimbursed for the 
expense by the insurance company.  This project will begin in April.  I have asked the 
Women’s Club to move the plantings from in front of the damaged wall. 

 
o Stone wall damage and light pole damage:     I have the replacement Medalion, and we will 

be installing it when we get the bucket truck back. 
 

o Garage Door Openers at PW Bldg.:        This project is complete. 
 
o Bucket Truck Repairs:     The main seal on the center boom has developed a hydraulic due to 

a fault seal.  We are having it repaired and should get it back soon. 
 
o Brush Chipper:     The rear engine seal has failed causing the unit to lose oil.  We are having 

it repaired and expect it back soon. 
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